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RETIREMENT – DR PETER BERREY

I was due to retire as a GP in the Green Stockbridge Practice in July 2009. Unexpectedly I had a TIA (a very minor form of stroke) in April, and although I have had a virtually complete recovery, I was automatically banned from driving for a month and advised to take a period of leave by my GP. In these circumstances I decided not to return to clinical work, with the support of the partnership, for the very short period that remained prior to my planned retirement. 

Whilst I am already starting to appreciate the opportunities open to me in retirement, one thing that I have missed is the opportunity to say “goodbye” to all the patients whom I have known over the years.

This brief note is intended to help fill that gap.

When I first came to Edinburgh in 1968 I lived just round the corner from what is now the Health Centre: at that time the tenements of India Place were being demolished. I later became a patient of the practice when it was in Raeburn Place, and when it moved into the (then) new building in 1975 I was living in Comely Bank and working at the Western General as a junior doctor. Subsequently I was involved in the maternity care for patients in the Stockbridge area some of whom have now had children of their own whilst I have been their GP. I joined the practice as a trainee in 1977, and Drs Scott Rankin and Newsam were kind enough to invite me to join the partnership in 1980. There are still many people living in the Stockbridge area who were my neighbours then and for whom I have been a GP for the past 30 years, a remarkable fact given the mobility of modern city populations and the major changes that have occurred in Stockbridge itself.

It has been a real privilege to work here. I have many memories of people and events over the years. I have shared in so many of their personal triumphs, tribulations, and sadly also their tragedies. It would be foolish to suggest that the years have been problem free or that others could not have done the job better. But it has been a time in which we have seen enormous changes in the NHS, and constantly emerging new hurdles for us to overcome when trying to provide a high standard of service. I would like to thank my colleagues and all the staff for their support, and those who saw me as patients for their patience and forbearance when things have not been as good as we would wish. 

I still believe in an NHS which is the cornerstone of healthcare, free at the point of delivery, for all who have need. In recent times, particularly in the English NHS, some of these values have been challenged. To my colleagues who are left behind I offer best wishes in continuing to deliver good NHS care: and to those who were my patients I wish good health. It’s been a great job!

Dr Peter Berrey    June 09
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